
WEDNESDAY 7:00PM 
Adult Classes 
Open Share  
Common Grounds & Classroom 7 
Led by: John Langley & Kim Brocks 
 

 

Combined Adult Class 
Zoom 
Led by: Michael Jones 

SUNDAY 9:00AM  
Sunday Bible Classes are not 
meeting at this time, but plan to 
resume this spring! 

Bible Classes 

Sunday’s Evening AGAPE Groups 

Agape Groups help us connect to God and each other on a deeper level. The goal 
of our Agape groups is to SEEK the lost, SERVE together, and GROW in Christ. For 
the foreseeable future, Agape groups will be canceled, due to COVID-19.  

Meeting Schedule 

Contact us at: 
Phone - 316-684-3723 

Email - office@epcofc.org 
Visit us online at epcofc.org  

 

East Point Leadership 

WHERE YOU CAN: 

• Make contributions online 

• Access calendar of events 

• Access list of staff and ministries 

• Access sermons & other resources 

Sunday 
AM Service.…………….…......10:00 A.M.  

  

Tuesday 
Youth Classes TBD 

 

Wednesday 
 

Zoom Adult Bible Class.........7:00 P.M. 

Shepherds          Ministers 
Dave Hawley PH: 316-259-7351        Preaching Minister 
Scott Hawley PH: 316-648-8857        Michael Jones        PH: 316-312-0089 
Don Johnson PH: 316-648-3933        Outreach Minister 
Paul McKenzie PH: 316-691-7777        John Langley        PH: 316-461-3279 
Roy VanZant PH: 316-619-0980        Youth Minister 
Dave Wasserstrom  PH: 316-993-1667          Devin Schadegg        PH: 770-634-7262 
D.W. Ziegler  PH: 316-655-3161        Children’s Ministry Coordinator  
                                                                    Mercedes Hayes      PH: 316-641-1456 
Our Deacons and their Ministries 
Doug Chambers - Missions 
Kevin Crowley - Fellowship  
Dean Foster - Children’s Education 
Richard James - Fellowship 
Jared Johnson - Communication &  
Computer 
Steve Lemons - Missions 

Other Ministries & Their Leaders 
Jim Hubbard - Visitation                                     Johnette Riggs - Library 
Jim Jefferies & Jim Woods - Grounds               Steve Riggs - Security   
Ed Karnes - Benevolence          Barb Gibson, Eryn Hackler, Nicole   
Robert and Susan Morgan - Memorial            Hackler, Annie Johnson, Lorana Johnson,       
Garden                                                                  Tiffany Jones, Peggy McKenzie - Women’s  
Ron Wagoner - Community Outreach             Ministry Team  
H.C. Pennel - Senior Saints & Visitor                Brian Cunningham - Greeters and Ushers 
Greeting                                                                Brett Ruggles - Van Maintenance  

Ron Malm - Building 
Keith Miller - Media Presentations  
Sam Pryor - Worship Preparation 
Travis Sears - Communication &                           
Computer; Youth & Family 
Clark Simpson - Building 
Allen Warren - Member Needs 
  

Sunday, February 21 
 In-Person Worship                        135 

Online Viewers                              185 

  

Wednesday, February 24 
Zoom Bible Class 

 

Contribution 
 Contribution                           $16,410 

Weekly Average                     $12,831 

  Weekly Budget                       $11,670  
 

Missions Giving  
  Contribution                           $  3,040 

Weekly Average                     $..5,355 

  Weekly Budget                       $..4,025 

ZOP Giving 
  Contribution                           $  2,110 

Weekly Average                     $11,877 

  Weekly Budget                       $12,020 

Church Stats 



Upcoming Events 

Today’s Worship 

Thank You Note 
“I send my sincere thanks for your 
prayers, cards of encouragement 
and calls of support during this pan-
demic and especially during the 
time of my health problems.”  
Henry Sturdivant 
 
Memorial 
A memorial for Jim Horner will be 
held on May 8, 2021. 
 
Administrative Assistant Job  
East Point is hiring a new adminis-
trative assistant! This person should 
be comfortable working with com-
puters and graphic design, as well 
as being organized and detail  
oriented. If you think you would be 
a good fit, please send your resume 
to Dave Wasserstrom at  
mwassestrom59@gmail.com 
 
Carpenter Place Mowing 
Carpenter Place would like to form 
a mowing rotation this summer. 
They will provide zero-turn mowers. 
If you would like to help, please 
email Michael Jones at  
michael@epcofc.org. 

Announcements                                                     

Greeting   

Call to Worship  

Opening Prayer 

Song - This World Is Not My Home 

Song - At The Name Of Jesus 

Song - I Exalt Thee 

Scripture - Lamentations 3:22-24 

Song - I Belong To Jesus 

Song - My Only Hope Is You 

Communion 

Song - Worthy Is The Lamb 

Kid’s Time Video 

Sermon - LESSON LEARNED - When Life  

is Unfair 

Song - The Steadfast Love Of The Lord 

Song - Hold To God’s Unchanging Hand 

Closing Prayer 

Nursery 
The nursery is located across from 
the fellowship hall, on the south 
side of the building. Please wear 
protective booties over your 
shoes (provided at the door). 
 
Lullaby Room 
There is a private room behind 
the baptistry for parents to take 
care of their baby’s needs.  

Prayer Requests & Praises 

Youth Ministry 

• Each Sunday, there will be a recorded lesson on the EPYM YouTube 
and Facebook pages. It will be available at 9:00am each Sunday.  

• We will have a monthly game night on Zoom. It will be the last 
Wednesday of the month at 6:30pm.  

• In-person Bible Class are scheduled to start again on Easter Sunday, 
April 4.  

 

Nursery & Kid’s Time 

Today’s Assignments 

Greeting/Opening Prayer 

Richard James 

Scripture 

Devin Schadegg 

Communion Comments 

H.C. Pennel 

Closing Prayer 

Dave Wasserstrom 

Communion 

Please remember to  

pick up your individual 

communion set at the 

door. Don’t forget to  

throw away your trash! 

March Elder Contact  

D.W. Ziegler  

Noah’s Ark & Children’s Worship 
There are no children’s worship clas-
ses at this time. Please feel free to 
pick up a kid’s activity at any of the 
entrance tables.  

• Peggy McKenzie will have hip replacement surgery on Monday,  
        March 1. 
• Kevin Fitzgerald, son of Gail Keen, passed away last Wednesday.  

Please keep the Fitzgerald and Keen families in your prayers. 
• We are greatly saddened at the passing of Jim Horner. Please keep his 

family in your prayers. 
• Sophie Jones was baptized into Christ last Sunday. Please help wel-

come our new sister! 
• Doug Chambers had a heart procedure last Thursday. He is doing well. 
• Tony Hayes is home and is doing well. He is waiting for more answers 

this week. 
• Expecting mothers: Brittney Lemons and Taylor Sears-Mackey. 
 
Undergoing cancer treatments: Ryan Beres, Lexie Espinoza, Sherena Lang-
ley’s niece, Rachel, Joe Longstaff’s dad, J.R., Andrew  Grantstein, Kim Brocks, 
Don Evans, Jim Woods, Richard James’ dad, Chester James, and Liz Wagon-
er’s sister, Laura Soash. 
 
Continuing health problems: Lara Flug’s mother, Sue Copeland, Dan Barker, 
Bill Bearden, Harlan and Lynn Boyce, Bill and Betty Eskew, Amy Curtis, Elliott 
Harris, Janie Karnes, Mary Lacey, Porscha Melendez, Robert Morgan, Stacia 
Ryan, Joyce Stewart, Geoff Swenson, Blanca Ward, and Dorothy Yankey. 

Children’s Ministry      
Bible Class Reopening - Easter (April 4) is our reopening for Sunday classes!  
Easter Egg Donations - If you can help, please drop off Easter eggs filled 
with individually wrapped candy in the office. Thank you! 
-We are reopening our Children’s Worship! At this time it is once a month 
for ages 4 and up. We need amazing volunteers to start introducing more 
weeks and age groups. Please let us know if you can help! 
-We are looking for Sunday morning Nursery Teachers! 
Save the Date:  
Family Blitz - July 6 - 7, 6:30pm - 8:00pm. This is similar to a fun, interactive 
in-person game show without being on TV.  

This Week’s Events 
February 28 - March 6 
SUNDAY:  Zoom Agape Group, 

5:30pm 
MONDAY: Zoom Adult Bible Class, 

7:00pm   
TUESDAY: Ladies Bible Class, 

10:00am, Fellowship Hall 
WEDNESDAY: Zoom Celebrate  
 Recovery Open Share, 6:30pm  
 Zoom Adult Bible Class, 7:00pm 
THURSDAY: Open 
FRIDAY: 10 am - 12 pm Fellowship 

Hall 
SATURDAY:  Open 
 

Diaper Shower 
We will be hosting a diaper and wipe 
shower for Roy VanZant’s daughter, 
Kristen Nunn, who is expecting a new 
baby! There is a pack n’ play set up by 
the office entrance for members to put 
diapers and wipes into. Thanks! 
 
Zoom Agape Group 
If you don’t have a small group you are 
currently meeting with, you are wel-
come to join in with the group led by 
Rion Curtis and Michael Jones via Zoom. 
We will meet at 5:30pm and you can 
join via the link sent in the Friday email. 
See you there!  
 
Attention Please 
Safety Guidelines: 
• Temperature scans at doors. 
• Masks are required while in the 

building.  
• Stickers to show your comfort level 

with handshakes and hugs: Green = 
Hugs and handshakes are fine.  

        Yellow = Please ask. Red = No thank 
you! 

• Communion sets are available at 
the doors, along with contribution 
boxes.  
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